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PR 103/23 TOWN CLERK’S UPDATE

1. AUDIT WALES CONSULTATION ON FEES 2024-25
A consultation paper has been received via One Voice Wales on changes to fees from the Audit Wales Office for 2024-25. A response is required by 10th October 2023.  

2. SHARED PROSPERITY FUND EXPRESSION OF INTEREST
An email has been received containing important information regarding the Shared Prosperity Fund:
“Groups, including public sector and voluntary organisations, are being asked to register their interest for UK Shared Prosperity Funding (UKSPF). Funding is strictly limited so only a limited number of proposals will be able to be taken forward
Monmouthshire County Council is inviting expressions of interest by 13th October 2023 for funding that can be used for projects under the categories: People and Skills, Supporting Local Business, or Community and Place. 
Project groups from the private or public sector, Local Authority services, third sector or voluntary sector organisations, higher education institutions and further education colleagues are able to register for projects that meet the criteria, which can be found at www.monmouthshire.gov.uk/get-involved-spf/ along with the registration form.
Cllr. Paul Griffiths, Monmouthshire County Council’s Deputy Leader and Cabinet Member for Sustainable Economy said: “This is a great opportunity for a wide range of groups to express interest in funding for diverse projects that could deliver real benefits to local businesses, communities and the environment. Funding is limited so I would encourage organisations or groups who feel they might have a project that would benefit from funding to visit the Council’s website and find out more. The registration form is open from 5th September until 13th October, 2023.” 
Flyer containing information along with the guidance booklet has been circulated.  Town Clerk requests Councillors submit suggestions for consideration with outlined suggestions to include:
· Details of the lead organisation, any partners, and primary contact
· Activity/works to be delivered by the project
· Intended outputs and outcomes
· Financial request and what it will be spent on
Please contact the Town Clerk to request assistance and advice on any prospective projects. Proposals for consideration for submission by the Town Council should be sent to the Town Clerk by 2nd October 2023, and these will then be listed on the agenda for Policy and resources Committee on 11th October 2023.


